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Hon. Jaclyn A. Brilling 

Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY  12223-1305 

 

Re: Case No. 98-E-0522:  New Tariff Schedule PSC No. 1 (Concurrence Tariff Containing 

Rates and Charges for Electric Service), Filed by the Village of Angelica 

Dear Secretary Brilling: 

Please find enclosed new tariff leaves labeled “LEAF 4, LEAF 6, LEAF 8 and LEAF 10” 

filed by the Village of Angelica.  The purpose of this filing is to correct a clerical error contained 

in the Village’s existing filed tariff.  This matter was brought to the Village’s attention by 

Department Staff, and we wish to acknowledge Staff’s assistance in resolving this mistake. 

Discussion 

The Village of Angelica, along with a number of other municipal electric utilities, filed 

new electric pro forma tariffs in April 1998 (Case No. 98-E-0522), in anticipation of becoming 
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subject to the PSC’s jurisdiction once the Village no longer received all of its power from the 

New York Power Authority.  The tariffs were amended by a filing dated December 2000. 

It now appears that the rates initially filed by the Village were not the proper rates.  

Angelica was still a full requirements NYPA customer in 1999, and in October 1999, NYPA’s 

trustees approved new rates for the Village electric department (copies of the NYPA resolution, 

correspondence, etc., have been supplied directly to Commission Staff).  No one at the Village 

now can state with confidence what might have happened in 1999, but it seems the Village did 

not supply the Commission with the new NYPA-approved rates; and so, the Commission’s initial 

Angelica tariff reflected the old, out of date rates that were provided in 1998.  The “new rates” 

have been in effect since October 1999.  The filing herein is intended to fix the clerical error, and 

reflect the Angelica rates that were set by NYPA in 1999 and charged by the Village of Angelica 

ever since. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
READ AND LANIADO, LLP 
Attorneys for the Village of Angelica 
 

 __________/s/__________________ 
Konstantin Podolny 

 

 

Enclosure 

 

cc: Ms. Karen Herdman 

 Guy Mazza, Esq. 
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